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Indiana Department of Workforce Development
Dislocated Worker Unit

10 North Senate Avenne

Indianapolis, IN 46204-2277

Email: warn-notice@dwd.in.gov

Re: Revised WARN Notice

To the State of Indiana and the Department of Workforce Development:

This letter is a follow vp to the May 23, 2018 Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification (WARN)
Act notice DJO Global sent you concerning the Company’s closing of its entire facility located at 790
Columbia Road, Plainfield, IN 46168. It is still expected that approximately 70 employees at this location
will suffer a permanent employment loss. The purpose of this letter is to inform you that due to
unanticipated changes in business needs in transitioning the Company’s operations, certain positions at
the Plainfield facility will briefly continue longer than originally scheduled and these certain positions
have had their termination dates briefly postponed.

DJO Global has updated the schedule of layoffs of employees to occur on the following dates: August 24,
2018; September 3, 2018; and September 24, 2018,

The affected employees at the facility have been notified of their updated employment ending dates.
They have also been notified that there will be no bumping rights. None of the employees are represented
by a union. The planned action is still expected to be permanent.

The following are the positions that will be affected by the closure and the number of individuals in each
affected job position:

Job Title Number of Individuals Affected
Material Handler 58
Quality Control Inspector 3
Department Coordinator 2
Custodian 1
HR Specialist 1
Department Clerk 1
Shipping & Receiving Clerk 1
QA/QC Support Manager 1
Distribution Support Manager 1
Operations Manager 1
Total: 70
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DJO Global is prepared to work with state and local government agencies to assist its employees during
this time of transition. If you have any questions or want any additional information concerning this
matter, please contact me at (262} 478-8435.

Sincerely, -
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Matt Groh, HR Manager



